Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, March 14, 1994

Present: Philip Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7PM.

Phil moved to nominate Dave Boule' as chairman of the board. No seconds.

Tom moved to nominate Phil Dwight as chairman of the board. Second, Dave. So moved.

Tom moved to appoint Dave as the ex-officio for the Planning Board. Second Phil. So moved. Tom offered to attend this weeks meeting since Dave has a previous commitment.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of March 7th. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Statement of appropriation was signed and will be mailed to the DRA.

Truman Sizemore stopped in to report State Forester had told him to get a permit for a cut which has taken place on his property. Application will be filled out and returned to office.

Phil offered to continue to do the books without charge to the Town. Selectmen agreed with thanks and appreciation.

Dave and Phil will check out some properties before a decision is made as to a change in assessment.

The Schaefer property is assessed as having 2 1/2 bathrooms, while they report having 1 1/2.

The Fran Sawyer property is listed as having heat in the attic while the building is listed as no heat.

Brian Brown, Police Chief, discussed some police procedures with the selectmen.

Dick Atkerson, Rescue Squad, notified the selectmen that they expect delivery of a new 1992 ambulance on Thursday.

Selectmen discussed the damage being done to Elm Ave. by Parke Construction. They will be notified they will have to repair the road.

Public Hearing on street numbering will be held on the 31st at 7PM.

TAN was signed by the BOS.

Phil called executive session to discuss a legal matter. Meeting reconvened with no information from the executive session.

There will be selectmen's meeting on the 21st.

Meeting adjourned 8:45

ems

-